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Waterways Committee Meeting 

May 27, 2014 
A meeting of the Town of Barnstable Waterways Committee was held on May, 27 2014  at the Selectmen’s Conference Room, 367 
Main Street, Hyannis, MA.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman Jack Meade.  
 

Call to Order:  
 Board Members present: Paul Everson, Peter Cross, Robert Hazelton and Chairman Jack Meade.   
 Town Staff present: Eric Shufelt Marina Manager/Assistant Harbor Master, Derek Lawson Mooring Officer/Assistant 

Harbormaster  
 
Meeting Minutes:  

Approved the following minutes from April, 15, 2014 
 

 Notice of Intent (NOI): 
 1.  A. Testa - 22 Cameron Lane, Marstons Mills. Applicant proposing to build and maintain a seasonal dock on the waters 
      of Mystic Lake. Awaiting more information from applicant.  
 2.  Randon - 117 Eel River Road, Osterville. Applicant proposing to construct a boardwalk, pier, ramp, and float.  No     
       objections from the committee as presented. (Copies available at 1189 Phinneys Lane)   
 
 Mooring Appeals: 
 1. William Kelly - East Bay -  Appeal Granted 
 2. Fred Hilton - Millway  -  Appeal Granted 
 3. Sean Roycroft - Weq. Lake -  Appeal Granted 
 4. Russell Gibson - HY. Lewis Bay -  Appeal Granted 
 5. Ken Saum - Cot. Bay Shores -  Appeal Granted 
 6. Aubry Harden - Barn. Hbr. W -  Appeal Granted 
 7. Margret Menzin - Weq. Lake -  Appeal Granted 
 8. Chris Lee - East Bay  -  Appeal Granted 
 9. Armando Vicente - HY. Port -  Did Not Appear 
 10. Richard Bussman - HY. Port -  Appeal Granted 
 11. Rodney Tavano - Weq. Lake -  Appeal Granted 
 12. David Knauer - Millway -  Appeal Granted 
 13. Michael Griffen - Millway  -  Did Not Appear  
 

New Business:   
 1. Chairman Meade introduced that the Town Manager would like the Waterways Committee to develop a timeline and 
 plan to address in-season boat storage on Town Property. This plan would define what vessels are allowed at Town 
 Landings and Ways to Water. This topic will be discussed monthly and recommendations will presented to Town Manager 
 once completed. 
 
 2. Discuss BSC Group, Inc. plan revision for the proposed pier, ramp and float project located at 153 Freezer Road. 
 Chairman Jack Meade questioned why this topic was back in front of the Waterways Committee after it had been discussed 
 at previous meetings, approved and sent off to the Conservation Commission. Chairman Meade stated "There is a permitted 
 plan already in place why are we revisiting it and whatever the Waterways Committee now determines is irrelevant." The 
 Chairman was uncomfortable giving an opinion one way or another as it would seem the Waterways Committee had a say in 
 the matter, when he believes it didn't. The Chairman went on to say "The Waterways Committee didn't have a clear 
 direction or context why the Conservation Commission asked us to address this issue." Therefore Chairman Meade was 
 unwilling to move on, at that point Mr. Bornstein thanked the Chairman and withdrew from the Waterways Committee. 

 

Old Business:  None 
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Correspondence:   
 1. Wayne Kurker from Hyannis Marina and Dockside Marine provided historical data for water depths in the Dockside area.  
 He will be asking Conservation Commission to continue maintenance dredging in the Gary Brown ramp area and would like 
 to dredge to an 8 foot depth.  No objections from the committee as presented.  
 
 2. Mr. Kurker also question the permitted size of the dock and float at the Gary Brown boat ramp. The Harbormaster, DPW, 
 and the Conservation Commission are looking into the permit for the details.  
  
 3. Roger Parsons from DPW, updated the Waterways Committee on the completion of  the renovation of  3 boat ramps in 
 the town of  Barnstable; East Bay, McCarthy's Landing, and Prince Cove Marina. Mr. Parsons stated that $350,000 in the 
 fiscal year of 2015 will be dedicated to obtaining a comprehensive maintenance dredging permit.  
      
Harbor Master Report: 
 Marina Manager / Assistant Harbormaster  - Eric Shufelt mention that all four Town Marinas are up and running with 7 day 
  week coverage. Blish Point boat ramp has coverage five days a week. Mr. Shufelt also mentioned that the pumpout stations 
  Bismore Marina and Barnstable Harbor Marina are both operational as well as the two pumpout boats.  
  

 
Adjournment:  
                There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm 
 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Derek Lawson 
Assistant Harbor Master / Mooring Officer   
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Chairman: 
John Meade 
 
 
Committee Members: 
Frederick Komenda 
Paul Everson 
Robert Hazelton 
Peter Cross 
 
 
Council Liaison: 
Frederick Chririgotis 
 
 
 
 
 


